
CLERK’S OFFICE

OCT 2 82004

Re: Proposedamendmentsto dissolvedoxygenstandard(R04-25) STATE OF ILLINOISPollution Control Board

DorothyGunn, Clerk
Illinois Pollution ControlBoard
JamesR. ThompsonCenter
100W.RandolphSt. \)C... ?-
Suite11-500
Chicago,IL 60601

DearMs. Gunn,

In April 2004,theIllinois Associationof WastewaterAgencies(IAWA) submittedaproposalto the Illinois Pollution
Control Boardproposingto lower thedissolvedoxygencriteriafrom 5.0 mg/I to 3.5 mg/l during themonthsof July
throughFebruary. I am writing you to askthatyou reject IAWA’s request.Theproposedreductionin dissolved
oxygencriteriawill not improvethe conditionof Illinois streamssuchas theFox River, ratherit will havethe
oppositeeffect by furtherdegradingwaterqualityandharmingaquaticlife. The currentIllinois standardfor
dissolvedoxygenfollows U.S. EnvironmentalProtectionAgencyguidelinesandpastscientific studiesdo not
supportalower standard.Therefore,the Illinois Pollution Control Boardshouldreject theproposalto lower
dissolvedoxygenstandards.

In 2002, theFox River wascategorizedasimpairedby the Illinois EnvironmentalProtectionAgency. Oneof the
reasonsfor theriver’s impairmentis low dissolvedoxygen. Theeffectsof low dissolvedoxygenin riverssuch as
Fox arewell documented.At extremelylow oxygenlevels, fish kills result. Low dissolvedoxygenlevelsin theFox
River will also negativelyimpactfish speciesthatspawnin latesummer,and sportfishsuchas smailmouthbassare
sensitiveto low dissolvedoxygenlevels. Freshwatermusselsandotheraquaticmacroinvertebratesarealso
negativelyaffectedby low dissolvedoxygen. The aquaticfaunain theFox River is alreadythreatenedby
deterioratingwaterqualitywith severalspeciesbecomingextirpatedfrom the watershedin recentdecades.Lower
dissolvedoxygenwill only exacerbatetheproblemstheFox River faces.

RobertSchanzelmadethefollowing commentson behalfof theIllinois Chapterof the AmericanFisheriesSociety
regardingtheproposal:“The Illinois Chapterof the AmericanFisheriesSocietydoesnot supportrelaxingIllinois’
existingdissolvedoxygenstandardsbecauseinsufficientevidenceis availablethat suchactionwill not haveserious
andirrevocableconsequencesfor the state’saquaticbiota - thatis, the sciencedoesnot supportthe proposed
changes.” Schanzelalsostates“To lower quality standardsnow,wouldnot servethebestinterestseitherof Illinois’
citizensor its aquaticresources.”

Theconditionof the FoxRiver is impactedby multiplestressors.As thesestressorsbecomeintensifiedthe
ecosystemdeteriorates.The degradationof theFox Riverhasandwill continueto affect the well beingof its
residents. In February2004,over 150,000residentsin Aurorawererecommendedto boil their water. A report
preparedby WestonSolutionsindicatedthatthe majorityof theblamefor theboil ordercouldbeplacedon the
deteriorationofwaterquality in theFox River. Theproposedrule changeby IAWA will not improvethecondition
of theFox River, but it hasthepotentialto accelerateits decliningcondition. Thus,it shouldberejectedby the
Illinois Pollution Control Board.

Ms. Elisabeth J. Thrasher
1135 Blackhawk Dr
Elgin IL 60120-2323

Thankyouvery muchfor your time and



DorothyGunn, Clerk

Illinois Pollution Control Board

JamesR. ThompsonCenter

100W. RandolphStreet

Suite 11-500

Chicago,IL 60601
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